TOWN OF WARWICK

Eileen M. Astorino Town Clerk/Registrar

132 Kings Highway Warwick, New York 10990-3152

Tel: (845) 986-1124, ext. 246 Fax: (845) 987-1499 clerk@townofwarwick.org



Melissa Stevens, Deputy Town Clerk/Deputy Registrar Carolyn Purta, Deputy Town Clerk Tel: (845) 986-1124. ext. 244 or 245

Fax: (845) 987-1499

I, EILEEN ASTORINO, Town Clerk of the Town of Warwick, in the County of Orange, State of New York HERE BY CERTIFY that the following resolution #R2019-288 RESOLUTION FOR TOWN OF WARWICK TO SUPPORT UPGRADING ROUTE 17 IN ORANGE AND SULLIVAN COUNTIES was adopted at the regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Warwick duly called and held on Thursday, October 24, 2019 have been compared by me with the original minutes as officially recorded in the Town Clerk's Office in the Minute Book of the Town Board and is a true, complete and correct copy thereof and of the whole of said original minutes so far as the same relate to the subject matter.

IN WITNESS, WHEREOF, I have hereunto set may hand and affixed the corporate seal of the Town of Warwick this 25th day of October 2019.

SEAL

Eileen M. Astorino, Town Clerk

#R2019-288 RESOLUTION FOR TOWN OF WARWICK TO SUPPORT UPGRADING ROUTE 17 IN ORANGE AND SULLIVAN COUNTIES

Motion Supervisor Sweeton, seconded Councilman Gerstner to adopt the following resolution:

WHEREAS, The Mid-Hudson Region is achieving economic and population growth due to its proximity to New York City and other states as well as being home to attractive communities with a high quality of life.

WHEREAS, The Region has an immediate requirement for infrastructure investments to allow economic development to continue and maintain the Region's ability to attract jobs and preserve its quality of life for its citizens.

WHEREAS, In May of 2013, the New York State Department of Transportation (NYSDOT) issued a study (<u>The Route 17 Transportation Corridor Study</u>) that recommended a new General Use Third Lane be developed along the Route 17 Corridor and found that "additional transportation capacity is needed to address existing and projected levels of

congestion in the corridor, provide for enhanced mobility, and allow for future economic growth in both Sullivan and Orange Counties."

WHEREAS, while the improvements underway at Interchange 131 near Woodbury Common, and the proposed improvements to accommodate LEGOLAND are welcome and necessary, they will not address the existing and worsening traffic issues along the Corridor.

WHEREAS, investments along the Route 17 Corridor are consistent with smart growth principles and the 2011 report issued by the Open Space Institute (Private Lands, Public benefits) which found that Sullivan County has the greatest percentage of preferred growth area in the Catskills, "which is largely concentrated in the center of the county and coincides with significant, established infrastructure."

WHEREAS, the full conversion of Route 17 to interstate standards (I-86) was previously scheduled to be completed by 2009, but that has not occurred in many of the eastern sections of Route 17. Major upgrades to Route 17 need to be implemented to meet interstate standards

WHEREAS, as part of the 2018-19 New York State Budget, the New York State Department of Transportation has committed to "provide up to \$5 million to advance environmental and design activities related to the construction of a third travel lane along the Route 17 Corridor in Orange and Sullivan Counties."

WHEREAS, the New York State Department of Transportation recently selected a consultant to conduct a Planning and Environmental Linkage Study (PEL) as the next step in the process leading to the implementation of the recommendations from the Corridor Study, providing locations of priority and conducting environmental assessments and preliminary engineering.

WHEREAS, the current estimate of the cost of implementing the Corridor Study is approximately \$500 million.

WHEREAS, the Mid-Hudson Valley Region needs to continue to grow and attract businesses and jobs, and the 2013 NYSDOT Study has documented the requirements of the Route 17 Corridor.

NOW, THEREFORE, it is hereby RESOLVED, that we, the Town of Warwick:

Strongly support efforts to improve the Route 17 Corridor and encourages the New York State Department of Transportation to begin as soon as possible the environmental processes necessary to advance the construction of a third lane along the Route 17 Corridor consistent with interstate standards.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that \$500 million in Capital Funding to make these important investments along the Route 17 Corridor be included in the State's and Nation's Infrastructure Programs so that the necessary projects to modernize Route 17 can commence as soon as possible.

Motion carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Sweeton declared this resolution duly adopted.